ANC 6A ABL Committee

July 15, 2008
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Michael Herman, Richard Sundberg, Seth Haring
Committee members absent:  Mary Kozinski, Jeremy Marcus, Tish Olshefski, Derrick Figures
Commissions Present:  Raphael Marshall
I. Housekeeping

a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda.  No objections.  Motion to accept minutes of last meeting as amended.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
a. None
III. Discussion-Updates

1) Viggy’s –Selling of Singles
a. Chair Beatty reported that Richard Sundburg tried to purchase a single container of beer at Viggy’s and was told by the clerk that he couldn’t sell singles.  This and one other report indicates that Viggy’s is complying with the VA.
2) VA’s-ABRA records
a. Chair Beatty reported that she has been communicating with ABRA’s Martha Jenkins regarding inconsistent records regarding ANC 6A voluntary agreements (VA’s).  Ms. Beatty has sent her copies of all of our current VA’s.  ABRA does not have 7-8 of these on file, and therefore there are no orders on them.  Martha indicates that Fred Moosally is trying to decide how best to handle this and will contact me.
3) VA’s- Little Miss Whiskeys/Radius at the Ohio
a. Little Miss Whiskeys(LMW)- Chair Beatty reported that negotiations on the VA had concluded with this establishment and that the agreement was being finalized with appropriate signatures.  Commissioner Marshall had questions regarding noise mitigation on the outdoor patio.  Ms. Beatty confirmed that the provisions signed into the VA by LMW were nearly identical to those signed for a patio at Red and Black.  
b. Radius at the Ohio-Ms. Beatty reported that she was in the process of finalizing the VA for the Radius.  The remaining point of negotiation focused on noise mitigation in outdoor areas.  Ms. Beatty stated that she was trying to make standards consistent between H Street establishments. 
4) ABRA Process Changes Chair Beatty reported that the ANC approved the process changes recommended by the ABL Committee in June.  She stated that we would discuss the next steps under New Business.
5) Ward 6 Singles Ban Legislation-ANC6A Testimony Ms Beatty reported that she testified before a City Council committee regarding Councilmember Tommy Wells’ Ward 6 singles ban legislation.  At the July ANC meeting, ANC6A approved a position on the legislation which was presented by Commissioner Beatty.  ANC6A believes that the legislation is needed and wholeheartedly endorses it, but believes that it should be amended to 1) remove the  exemption process and 2) include small bottles of spirits.   As the only ANC in the city that has successfully adopted a singles moratorium, ANC6A was able to speak with authority regarding the current cumbersome regulatory process.   We emphasized the time and expense that was required for the H Street moratorium.  Ms. Beatty emphasized that research indicates that bans are most successful when applied consistently over a large area (miles rather than blocks), and therefore we recommended that exemptions not be granted.  We suggested language to “raise the bar’ for granting an exemption if in fact the clause allowing exemptions remained in the legislation.  We also suggested including small bottles of spirits, which all other Ward 6 ANC’s agreed with.  
IV. New Business
1) ABRA Legislation-Next Steps 
The ANC has discussed a potential solution to nuisance protests on several occasions.  The purpose is to minimize protests by neighborhood groups who protest every license application without input into the ANC process and before attempting to negotiate concerns with the owner/license holder.  These protests frustrate the “great weight” of the ANC in the license application process and unnecessarily delay the application process.  

The second process issue deals with status of the ANC in protest hearings brought by others.  Currently, the ANC loses its status as a party in negotiation of terms of operations after it negotiates and signs a VA with the applicant. 

In order to resolve these issues, the ABL committee recommended and the ANC approved the following motions:

The ANC6A will seek legislation which would modify current ABRA process to allow an ANC party status in a protest of an establishment which the ANC has a Voluntary or Cooperative Agreement on file with ABRA. 
The ANC6A will seek legislation which would increase the number of residents or property owners from 5 to 15 to protest a liquor license and require that all fifteen live within a 600 foot radius of the establishment.  
The Committee discussed how the ANC should “seek” such legislation.  It was decided that it would be best to recommend that Councilmember Wells introduce legislation for each in the fall.  Ms. Beatty said that she felt that the request should be in writing and all agreed.  Ms. Beatty volunteered to write the letter.
V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 7:45 pm.   Next meeting:  September 16, 2008.
